[image: image1.png]Tuesday January 15, 2002
My Unidata

Community Software Data Sources Support About





STATUS REPORT

Unidata Community Portal (PlazaElectra)

Joanne Graham

5/13/02

Since the last status report in September 2002, much has changed with MyUnidata (a/k/a PlazaElectra, Unidata Online Community Center, The Community Portal). We launched a new portal framework at AMS. This framework will provide users with the flexibility necessary to create individualized home pages. This framework uses a piece of Open Source software called PHPNuke. To use it for the purposes of this project, Scott Kehoe modified the code base significantly.  

A presentation made at the AMS in January about this project is available at: http://my.unidata.ucar.edu/presentations/PlazaAMS2002.ppt
In addition to launching to portal framework and new URL (http://my.unidata.ucar.edu), we have introduced some functionality on the site including workshop announcements and registration, job announcements, forums, news, surveys, private messaging, and some other examples of functionality that show potential for collaboration at the very minimal level.

Our current priority is to fully transition the content of our old site over to the new.  This is a work in progress. We have gleaned feedback from staff and the plaza committee (chaired by Tony Rockwood) and are moving forward to make sure that we provide the community with the best and most intuitive navigation possible. (Poor navigation has been the number one complaint about our current site.)  We aim to complete this step in mid-July.

By October 2002, we aim to have personalization up and running and at least one fairly substantial collaborative tool available (such as an on-line meeting tool).  Once personalization is complete, we will make some sort of an announcement to community, to change their bookmarks to the new site, and we will begin the process of redirecting users from the current home page to the new. We are unsure at this point how deeply we will embed redirects, as we understand that some community members like to go directly to a particular page rather than through the home site. This should not be a problem within the portal itself, but during the transition we will have to give a lot of thought about how to do this without inconveniencing our users, or dealing with version control issues.

In January, we hired Jeff Glidden, a student assistant, to assist Scott Kehoe with the site’s development. 

As a second step toward building meaningful collaborations within UCAR for web-based projects, a presentation was given to the Web Advisory Group in May about progress on the plaza project.  Comments were extremely positive, and I believe this was an excellent first step toward promoting interest in our project, and greater collaboration in this realm within UCAR. Scott Kehoe will serve on the committee as a representative of Unidata and the community portal.

